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Welcome to the last newsletter of the academic year! What a year it has been! 

Our wonderful year 6 children leave today and we will miss them all! This morning they 

produced an amazing leavers assembly for their parents and although it was sad to know 

this was their last day at Bruche we were all so proud of them! It was so pleasing to watch 

how confident and articulate they all were. I’m sure you will all join me in wishing them the 

very best of luck at their high schools. 

I promised you last week that I would share some year 6 SAT’s data with you. The headline 

data is below. 100% of children achieved Age related expectations in reading (NA=73%), in 

writing (NA=71%), maths (NA=73%) and spelling punctuation and grammar (NA=72%). 

All pupils 

Pupils achieving Age Related Expectations (ARE) in Reading, Writing and Maths combined (NA 59%) 100% 

Pupils achieving Greater Depth in Reading, Writing and Maths combined 16% 

Average scaled score in Reading 109.41 

Average scaled score in Maths 110.75 

Average scaled score in Grammar, Punctuation and Spelling (SPAG) 110.41 

Average of scaled scores in Reading and Maths 110.08 

Average of scaled scores in Reading, Maths and SPAG 110.19 

NA = National Average 

Scores of 110 or above indicate a child is working at greater depth in that subject. As you 

can see for the third year in a row every child leaves Bruche well above national expectations 

for their age. Outcomes like this really do confirm our personal development of every child is 

outstanding! 

The Bruche staff have asked that I pass on their thanks for their wonderful end of year 

presents, it is very kind of you all. 

http://www.brucheprimary.co.uk/
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All that’s left now is to say thank you for all of your support this year and I hope you all have 

a great summer break! See you all on Wednesday 6th September 2023! 

Best wishes 

Mr Jones 

We are taking part in the Reading Plus Summer Challenge! 

For our Current Y3, Y4 and Y5 
 
Reading Solutions UK, the home of Reading Plus, is challenging all students to read for 
pleasure as much as possible during the school holidays. The challenge is a great 
opportunity for your child to enhance their reading skills and confidence and prevent the 
summer reading dip. There are three prizes to be won based on Reading Plus data. 
The class that completes the most green Reading Plus comprehnsions will have double 
length Golden Time the first week back. 
Please be advised that the cost of a school meal is set to rise from £2.40 to £2.60 from September 
2023, resulting in an overall weekly increase of £1 per child.  
 

 School Meals: Price Increase 
Please be advised that the cost of a school meal is set to rise from £2.40 to £2.60 from 
September 2023, resulting in an overall weekly increase of £1 per child.  
  
This is the first price increase in school meals since 2019 as the council has prioritised 
supporting families in these times of hardship. Where possible, the council will continue to 
subsidise services where it can and are looking at support for those families that are 
struggling but are not eligible for free school meals. Further information on this will be 
shared in the new academic year.  
 The three weekly rolling menu detailing each day’s main course and dessert, with the 
additional daily offer of a vegetarian option and jacket potato will remain in place.  The 
school meals service will continue to provide a high-quality service that delivers healthy, 
nutritious meals, caters for all allergens and dietary requirements, and is served in a safe 
environment on our school premises. We will continue to offer theme days, treat lunches 
and inviting families to join children for special lunches through the year. 
 School Uniform Pop Up Shop, We Need Your Donations! 
Coming in September 2024, Our School Uniform Pop Up Shop aims to provide a convenient 
and cost-effective solution for families and stop clothes ending up in landfills. Our goal is to 
reduce our carbon footprint as much as possible. 
If you have any school uniforms no longer needed, we encourage you to donate them to 
the school. In return you can come and shop in our pop-up shop, with a donation towards 
school funds. 
To donate your school uniforms, you can drop them off at our designated collection box 
outside reception (inside if it's raining) 
We hope to have a pop-up shop at the end of each term - so lots of time to donate and buy! 
Any questions please email brucheprimarypta@gmail.com. If anyone would like to help set 
up or donate some time to help us please get in touch! 
 
Thank you, The PTA  
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Special Mentions 
 
Nursery – Nursery Class: I would like to congratulate all of the children in Nursery for their 
achievements this year. Myself, and the rest of the staff in Early Years could not be more 
proud of the individual progress of each and every child. 
 
Reception – All of Reception for a great year! 

Year 1 – Austin Turnbull: For super sitting and listening.  
 

Year 2 – All of Year 2 for a wonderful final week!  
 
Year 3 - All children for a fantastic year!  
 
Year 4 – Oliver Mills: For his hard work in his writing 
 

Year 5 - The entire class for a fab year! I will miss you. 
 
Year 6 –  All of Year 6 for an amazing year! 
 
Early Years News 
 
What an enjoyable last week it has been. You have been a fantastic class and we could not 
be more proud of each and every one of you for all your achievements over the past year. 
What a journey it has been and we wish you so much luck as you progress into Reception 
Class. We are all looking forward to hearing about all the wonderful things you do. 
Have a lovely summer and well done to each and every one of you! 
Mrs Wallace 
 

Hello all! 

I can’t believe that this is the last newsletter for the year. What a year we’ve had this year! 
The children have blown us away with their incredible attitude towards learning and their 
ability to grow and learn as individuals. I wish all of the children in Reception the very best in 
the future and I am sure that everyone will make excellent progress in Year 1 and beyond.  

I’ve heard that the children had a wonderful transition day on Monday. They all enjoyed 
getting to know where everything is in their new classroom and also having the opportunity 
to ask their new teacher Miss Lewis questions about Year 1. 

I am very proud of all of you! Keep shining and being you! 

Have a wonderful summer and take care. 
Miss Bostock 
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Key Stage 1 News 
 
This week we have met our new teacher Miss Kerrigan and teaching assistant Miss Gooch. 
We had lots of fun with an underwater theme running through the day.  
We have been doing lots of transition activities, thinking about all the learning and fun we 
have had in year 1 and how we the children are feeling about moving into year 2. We have 
discussed any worries that the children have and all the things they are excited about for 
the move. We have read the colour Monster to help the children understand emotions and 
drawn our own monster to show how we feel.  
All the children have been fabulous this year and we all wish you a lovely summer.  
Miss Emery 
 
Year 2 have really enjoyed spending lots of time with Miss Conway this week and completed 
a range of activities to get ready for Year 3. The children spent all day on Monday in Year 3 
and came back to class so excited, positive and ready to start their new class! The children 
had so much fun watching Year 6 perform their leavers production on Thursday and it was 
wonderful to see them supportive! We have spent lots of time reflecting on our year 
together and celebrated wow moments, our favourite topics and anything we have found 
tricky. We discussed how much perseverance we have developed and how many challenges 
we have overcome! It has been a pleasure working with Year 2 this year and they have been 
a joy to work with every day! Have a wonderful summer and we will see you in September.  
Miss Lewis  
 
Key Stage 2 News 
 
Busy week preparing for next year in Year 3! All the children spend the day with their new 
Year 4 teacher on Monday, Mrs Shone and had a fantastic day getting to know her and Mrs 
Jones better!  
We created a poster all about Egypt and the children presented their posters to the rest of 
the class. After this, we watched the Prince of Egypt.  
We investigated and experimented using some magnets and the children had great fun 
creating some enquiry questions. 
We also looked at different types of measures in maths and explored converting ml to L and 
g to kg.  
We enjoyed the year 6 production on Thursday and had a fabulous last week with each 
other.  
I am going to miss all my lovely children but wish them all the best of luck in year 4!  
Miss Conway 
 
This week in Year 4 we have had great fun having our swimming lessons in the pool. 
We have had an amazing time completing our DT project this week. We have thought about 
what properties a good torch needs. We then thought about what would make a good 
casing and what components we need. We then made switches ourselves and tried them 
out before designing our own torch. We then put it all together to make our own torches. 
 
We ended the week by watching the fantastic Year 6 performance.  
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I wish all the children a fantastic summer holidays and hope they have great fun. I shall miss 
them all a lot and wish them all the very best for Y5. 
Mrs Shone 
 
Wow! Can’t believe it is summer already! Have an amazing summer!!! 
 
This week we got to meet our new teacher and spent the day getting to know Mr Gould and 
Mrs Blackledge. Year 6 will soon be upon us! 
 
We’ve had loads of fun. We were challenged with breaking into a locked box. Using our 
knowledge of Roman numerals, coordinates, movies, spellings and maps we completed 
challenges to unlock each lock and break into a mystery box! Inside was a movie ticket, 
popcorn and chocolates for a movie afternoon. 
 
We completed our maths topics for the year and looked at area and perimeter as well as 
timetables and units of time. 
 
For our science topic, we made lava lamps! All we needed was vegetable oil, water mixed 
with food colouring and an effervescent tablet. We were amazed when the oil and water did 
not mix and even more excited when the bubbles started forming! 
 
We also got the pleasure to watch Year 6’s leavers assembly and sign their shirts as we wish 
them luck in high school. 
Miss Ratcliffe 
 
Year 6 have been busily preparing for their production on Friday. We hope that parents and 
carers can attend on Friday - the children will be displaying a vast variety of talent and I am 
sure you will not be disappointed. 
 
We have also completed Bikeright and have had swimming lessons in our portable pool, 
finishing with a pool party on the final day. 
 
On reflection of the year, both Mrs Blackledge and I will be incredibly sad to see the children 
leave us. They have had a tremendous year and their outcomes have been outstanding. 
 
Thank you for all your support - without this collaboration, such brilliant attainment would 
not be possible. 
 
Have a wonderful Summer! 
Mr Gould 

 
Thank you all so much for the support you have given us this year. We have had another 
year of pioneering innovation within PE and we continue to be ahead of the curve for best 
practice in PE. Swimming has been a great success for Reception to Year 6 with over 75 
hours worth of swimming lessons and a huge increase in our children's confidence and 
proficiency in the water. Have a lovely summer and we will see you in September. 
Mr Cooney 
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BRUCHE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Term Dates 2023-2024 

 

 Closing Date Opening Date 

Autumn 2024  06.09.23 

Autumn Half Term 20.10.23 06.11.23 

Christmas 2023 20.12.23 03.01.24 

Spring Half Term 2024 09.02.24 19.02.24 

Easter 28.03.24 08.04.24 

Bank Holidays (Good Friday and 

Easter Monday) 
29.03.24 and 01.04.24 

Bank Holiday (May Day) 06.05.24 

Summer Half Term 24.05.24 03.06.2024 

Summer 2024 18.07.24 (TBC) 

  

   INSET (Training days for staff – children not in school) 

INSET 1 04.09.23 

INSET 2 05.09.23 

INSET 3 28.06.24 

INSET 4 19.07.24 

INSET 5 22.07.24 

   

 

Holiday Dates 
October Half Term 23.10.23 – 03.11.23 

Christmas Holiday 21.12.23 – 3.01.24 

February Half Term 12.02.24 – 16.02.24 

Easter Holiday 01.03.24 – 05.04.24 

May Half Term (Whit) 27.05.24 – 31.05.24 

Summer Holiday 19.07.24- TBC 
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